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This week marks the end of a very busy and productive term for the students of Woy Woy Public School, 

and what better note to finish on than the amazing NAIDOC Week celebration we hosted on Wednesday. 

Mrs Nebauer has included a full run down of the events of Wednesday, so be sure to read about the many 

and varied learning experiences and celebratory activities she organised for the day. We won’t steal her 

thunder here but we would like to re-iterate how proud we are and how privileged we feel to have been able 

to establish the relationship that we have with our Aunties from Mingaletta. We are incredibly grateful for 

everything that they have done and continue to do for us. We’d also like to thank Mrs Nebauer, Mrs Michelle 

Williams and all of their helpers (including Mrs Barrett, Mrs Mills, Mrs Young, Mr Paul Betts, Mrs Cooper, 

Mrs Williamson, Mrs Ceaser, Mrs Wilson and Mrs Walker) for their efforts in organising our NAIDOC Week 

assembly and the performances and activities that were on offer. We can’t imagine a more authentic and 

successful community celebration for NAIDOC Week. Well done everyone!  

School Development Day – Term 3 2021 

On a related note, staff here at WWPS will continue their Aboriginal education journey at next term’s School 

Development Day (SDD), set down for Monday 12 July. (This is a pupil free day. The first day of school for 

all students for Term 3 is Tuesday 13 July.) The Term 3 SDD has traditionally been a Brisbane Water 

Learning Community event, with staff from the five partner primary schools and from the two campuses of 

Brisbane Water Secondary College (BWSC) participating in the same learning experiences. Schools will 

again come together for the SDD this year, but staff members will stay on their own individual sites and will 

engage with each other online on virtual platforms.  

The day will begin with a Welcome to Country followed by an Aboriginal Dance performance from students 

from BWSC. Keynote speakers for the day will be Karen Jones (Executive Director - Aboriginal Outcomes 

and Partnerships Directorate, NSW Department of Education) and Nathan Towney (Pro Vice Chancellor 

Indigenous Strategy and Leadership – Newcastle University). We will also have the opportunity to hear from 

members of the Koorana AECG as they explain their perspectives on local Aboriginal education issues.  

Following these presentations, teachers from WWPS will break off into stage groups here at the school to 

work on embedding authentic Aboriginal perspectives into the units of work and the lessons they plan to 

teach in Terms 3 and 4 of this year. The final session on the day will feature Uncle Tim Selwyn working with 

our staff members to increase their understanding of how teach about local Aboriginal history in a culturally 

appropriate way. 

The day promises to be highly interesting and engaging. 

Dance Programs 

 

The WWPS Guliyali Dance Group had the privilege of opening this year’s Central Coast Dance Festival on 

Wednesday 16 June and by all accounts, dazzled the audience with their moves and their sheer cuteness! 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 

The following evening, the Stage 2 Better When I’m Dancin’ dance group performed amazingly well and did 

the school proud. In an extremely unfortunate turn of events, our Stage 3 Driver’s Licence dance group were 

unable to showcase their talents last night when Laycock Street Theatre was forced to close its doors for the 

evening due to tightened COVID-19 restrictions imposed earlier in the day. The dancers were devastated 

when they received the news, as was Mrs Cooper and all of the dancers’ parents. They’d put so much hard 

work into perfecting their routine; it was very sad that they weren’t able to put everything together on stage. 

Commiserations go out to everyone in the group. We look forward them having the opportunity to perform 

their dance on another occasion or occasions later in the year. Huge thanks to Mrs Cooper and Mrs 

Mallarky and all who helped them with dance groups this year, especially Gillian Graf who spent many long 

nights preparing costumes for our students to wear.  

 

Be sure to check out the photographs from last week’s performances later in this issue of the Namalata.  

 

Athletics and Touch Football 

 

There’s certainly been no shortage of opportunities for our students to work up a sweat and increase those 

heart rates in recent weeks. Mrs Barrett and Mrs Taylor ran last week’s Athletics Carnival and managed to 

pull together an event that was thoroughly rewarding and enjoyable for all students who took part. Events 

such as these take a great deal of organisation and we’d like to thank Mrs Barrett and Mrs Taylor for their 

efforts, along with all of the teachers, SLSO’s and prac students who kept the day running smoothly. 

 

On a similar note, Mr Paul Betts and Mr Greig both respectively took girls’ and boys’ touch football teams to 

carnivals in recent weeks, and we thank them for giving up their time to coach, train and supervise the 

students in those teams. 

 

Inappropriate Use of Technology 

 

The vast majority of students who bring mobile phones to school each day do the right thing and act in 

accordance with the school’s directive that they hand their phones in at the office at the start of the school 

day and retrieve them at the end of the school day. There is good reason for this policy. On the one hand 

leaving expensive phones in school bags outside classrooms unsupervised is problematic, and on the other 

hand, there are many students here at the school whose parents have indicated that they do not give 

permission for their child’s/children’s photographs to be taken. It is for this second reason that we ask 

students not to take out their phones until they have left the school grounds. Students are not permitted to 

use their phones while waiting in the bus lines for the bus to arrive. We understand that some children may 

need to communicate with their parents at this time and are more than happy to allow students to do if they 

ask permission from the teacher on bus duty. A common sense approach applies. We appreciate your 

support in encouraging your child/children to keep their phone where it should be until they’ve left school for 

the day. 

 

On a related note, the school has spoken with a number of students and parents in recent weeks about 

inappropriate cyber interactions on websites such as Instagram,  Facebook and Snapchat, and when 

gaming on Play Stations and the like. We strongly recommend that if you decide allow your child to access 

and use these forums, you encourage them to report any negative comments they receive to you, or better 

still, that you regularly monitor their interactions. We are increasingly finding children of primary school age 

don’t have the requisite life experience to enable them to deal appropriately with conflicts that arise on social 

media platforms.  

Memories of Rumablara Environmental Education Centre 1991-2021 

The Rumbalara Field Studies Centre was officially opened on the 25th March 1991 by Virginia Chadwick, 

Minister for Youth Affairs. Since then they have been teaching students from primary and high schools 

across the Central Coast and connecting schools with the environmental education community. Our own 

Stage 3 classes have attended excursions to Crackneck Lookout in the past fortnight and had a fantastic 

time. 



 

As they celebrate 30 years in the business, Christine Freeman, the Principal of Rumbalara, and her 

dedicated staff would love to hear from anyone, whether a student, teacher, parent or community member, 

who has stories or fond memories of visiting Rumbalara. Submit your memories via their Memories of 

Rumbalara EEC 1991-2021 Facebook Page or email them at: 

rumbalara-e.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Please note that if you plan to upload photos to Facebook, make sure you have permission to do so first. If 

not, please submit your contribution via email. 

Congratulations to Christine and her team, and to everyone who’s contributed to the Rumbalara cause over 

the years. 

Happy Holidays 

Before we part ways for the holiday break, we’d like to take the opportunity to thank all of our parents, carers 

and community members for their involvement and for their support of what we try to achieve here at 

WWPS. We’d also like to thank the teachers, SLSO’s, prac teachers and all of the staff here at WWPS for 

their dedication and hard work and for everything they do for the students of Woy Woy Public School.  

We wish you all a happy and safe holiday break. 

Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 

Principals 
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Each term our students work towards achieving Positive Behaviour for Learning awards and rewards. This 

term, students who have achieved 8 or more stars on their Star Charts are receiving their Bronze Awards 

and will participate in a PBL rewards day in week 1 Term 3. This term over 96% of our students will be 

receiving their Bronze Awards, this is a fantastic result and I would like to congratulate those students on 

their outstanding behaviour, I look forward to sharing in their rewards day next term.    

 

Bullying No Way 
 

Planning for a safe and supportive school community requires a whole-school community approach toward 

bullying. To achieve this, our whole-school community must share an understanding of the definition of 

bullying. 

 
Bullying is an ongoing and deliberate misuse of power in relationships through repeated verbal, physical 
and/or social behaviour that intends to cause physical, social and/or psychological harm. 
 
It is important for our whole-school community, including our staff, parents, carers and students to have a 
clear understanding of the definition of bullying to be able to distinguish these behaviours from peer 
aggression, and correctly identify and respond to incidents of bullying. If you have concerns that your child is 
being bullied, please contact the classroom teacher or the Stage Assistant Principal in the first instance. You 
will be referred to the Principal or Assistant Principal Wellbeing if a satisfactory outcome is not achieved or if 
extra supports are required.   
 

Reporting serious online bullying 
 
If your child is experiencing online bullying, the material can be reported to the eSafety Commissioner. 
For bullying on social media sites, the site provides information on how to report online bullying directly to 
the social media service. For other websites, you can flag or report inappropriate or offensive content to the 
website administrator. Administrators can remove posts and content from your account which they agree are 
inappropriate or against their terms of service. 
 
For more information, please visit the Bullying No Way! Or the eSafety Commissioner website. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/responding-to-bullying/how-families-can-respond


 

Term 3 Police Youth Liaison Officer Visit 

Next term we have invited the Police Youth Liaison Officer Senior Constable Daniel McArthur from Gosford 

Police Station to visit with our Year 5 students to discuss the complexities of using social media. The aim of 

the visit will be to provide support and guidance to our Year 5 students who are accessing social media 

sites. Families of our Year 5 students are welcome to attend on this day and we are sure everyone will gain 

something from this visit.  

The role of the Police Youth Liaison Officer is to strengthen relationships between 

police, students and schools. They aim to promote harmonious communities and 

greater rapport between students and police to create a better understanding of 

the role of police in the community. If you would like to speak to the police youth 

workers you can contact them on 4323 5599.  

                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By starting a conversation with someone you could help a family member, friend or workmate open up. 

There are many agencies available to assist you or others who may need to talk. Please find a list below of 

support agencies that can assist people, including primary school-aged children, who may be at risk or 

experiencing emotional distress, including worried family and friends: 

• Kids Helpline. 1800 55 1800. Phone support is there all day, every day. Online support is open from 

8:00am-midnight every day (AEST) 

• Suicide Callback Service. 1300 659 467. Phone support all day, every day, and follow-up calls. 

• eHeadspace. 1800 650 890. Open 9:00am - 1:00am daily (AEST). 

• Lifeline 13 11 14. Phone support all day, every day. Online support 7:00pm – 4:00am daily (AEST). 

• Beyondblue 1300 22 4636. Phone support all day, every day. Online support 3:00pm - midnight 

every day.        

 

Have a safe and happy school holiday.  

 

Michelle Williams  

Assistant Principal  

Student Wellbeing  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

In accordance with advice from NSW HealthExternal link, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send 
children to school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms. 

NSW Health has requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like 
symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 
clinicsExternal link. 

Students and staff with flu-like symptoms need to be tested and provide a copy of a negative COVID-19 test 
result and be symptom-free before being permitted to return to school. 

Students who do not undertake a COVID-19 test will not be permitted to return to school for a 10-day period. 
Additionally, they must be symptom-free for at least 3 days prior to returning to school. 

Directly from: https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-
families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-
Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20t
he%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20s
ymptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school. 
 

 

 

LESSON 3: The Zones across the Day: What are my Triggers? 

 

This lesson introduces and reinforces ‘Social Thinking’ vocabulary and concepts related to ‘expected and 

unexpected behaviours’ and how these behaviours can evoke ‘good thoughts vs uncomfortable thoughts’ 

which can then impact or change how one feels. 

 

LESSON 4: Exploring Thinking Strategies: Strategy 1 – Size of Problem  

 

This lesson continues the development of thinking strategies as the basis of emotional regulation. It is 

designed for students to revise and refine the basic vocabulary of the size of a problem and how it relates to 

the levels of emotions people experience and expect within various situations. 

 

HOW CAN YOU HELP? 

 

✓ Continue Zones check-ins before, after school and at other times of the week. 

 

✓ Connect with your child by sharing times when you have used different strategies to regulate 

your emotions. They don’t all have to be ‘success’ stories, we can also learn by reflecting on 

times we’ve got it wrong and what we learnt from the experience.  

 

✓ The first thinking strategy ‘The Size of the Problem’ talks about intentionally rating or scaling 

our problems as a way of regulating our responses. Talk with your child about a time when you 

might have ‘blown out of proportion’ a situation. What did you learn? 

 

Leanne Wiliame       Montana Wood 

Assistant Principal Support Classes    School Counsellor 

 

 

 

 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Documents/cho-letter-education.pdf
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#:~:text=School%20attendance,-Students%20should%20be&text=NSW%20Health%20has%20requested%20that,of%20the%20COVID%2D19%20clinics%20.&text=Additionally%2C%20they%20must%20be%20symptom,prior%20to%20returning%20to%20school


 

 

During Week 9 Kindergarten students visited ‘Amazement Farm and Fun Park’ in Yarramalong as an 

introduction to their science unit on Living Things.  Students were able to interact with all sorts of animals 

such as baby goats, rabbits and guinea pigs – and even took the opportunity to feed the resident camels. It 

was a great day out for the students and teachers! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Kindergarten Teachers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

This week in the cooking room we have been making Wattleseed choc chip cookies in celebration of 
NADOIC Week. Wattleseed was a staple food ingredient in the diet of Indigenous Australians, providing a 
rich source of protein and carbohydrate. The seed is crushed into flour between flat grinding stones and 
cooked into cakes or damper. Even the green seeds of some species can be eaten after baking in the hot 
coals 

 
Wattleseed has a nutty, roasted coffee aroma, with touches of sweet spice, raisins and chocolate. 
This helped enhance the chocolate flavour of the cookies and provide a rich nutty, wheat-
biscuit flavour to the cookies. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lina Williamson                        Emily Bartlett 
SAKG teacher                            SAKG teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

At Woy Woy Public School we are working towards completing a Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) through 

National Reconciliation Australia's educational platform; Narragunnawali. The RAP will be a formal 

statement of our school’s commitment to reconciliation. The RAP will help foster an environment that 

promotes empowerment for our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander student's, families and community 

within our school setting. 

  

Just a friendly reminder that our RAP community meeting is being held after school in Term 3, Week 3, with 

location to be announced closer to the date. We hope to see many members of our local community there. 

  

Thank you, 

 

Chloe Nebauer                                                                    Emily Bartlett 

Aboriginal Early Intervention Teacher                                 Classroom Teacher 

 

 

 

 
Students in Stage 3 recently visited Wyrrabalong National Park in Bateau Bay. They were able to learn more 

about how people have changed the natural environment, rainforests and the historical significance of our 

local Aboriginal heritage. 

 

Students engaged in a bush walk, mapping of the local headland, scratch drawing of fauna, watercolour 

painting of different type of leaves and completing a 3D habitat sculpture. 

 

We were also very fortunate to catch a glimpse of the migrating humpback whales. We learnt about how the 

whales we were watching have been travelling more than 5000kms from their summer feeding grounds near 

Antarctica to the warmer waters off Queensland and the Coral Sea to give birth and mate. It was a highlight 

for many to see the whales breach using our binoculars. 

 

 

 



 

Everyone had a lovely time. It is so special that students at Woy Woy Public School are able to access 

Rumbulara's excursions and that areas like Wyrrabalong National Park are so close to us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emily Bartlett 

Classroom Teacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Yesterday Woy Woy Public School and community celebrated NAIDOC Week 

2021 with a day of fun and engaging learning experiences. 

 

We started our day with a NAIDOC Assembly in which our Guliyali Dancers 

performed and were presented with Achievement Awards. Tim Selwyn sang a 

welcome song and enthralled students with his Smoking Ceremony. 

Congratulations to Noah from 5/6B for his outstanding Acknowledgement of 

Country. We also presented the Mingaletta Aunties with acknowledgement 

certificates and thanked them for their continued commitment to Aboriginal 

Education at Woy Woy Public School. 

 

Afterwards, students participated in a range of activities over the course of the 

day including Indigenous sports and games, Dreaming Stories in the Bush Tucker Garden, stories, dance 

and artefacts with Tim Selwyn, and bracelet weaving with the Aunties. 

 

Over the past week some our of classes have incorporated Bush Tucker into their recipes in cooking class, 

and last week Maurice Goolagong shared his Aboriginal Art techniques with Stage 2 classes. The Preschool 

have also learned about sustainable environmental practices relating to this year's NAIDOC theme; Heal 

Country! 

 

Thank you to everyone who participated in what was a wonderful celebration of Aboriginal Culture.  

 
 

 

  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Guliyali Preschool will now be part of the Hearing Assessment Program - 

Early Ears (HAP-EE). HAP-EE prioritises ATSI children in the years before 

school however all our children will have access to the program. The 

program will begin with a diagnostic hearing assessment and follow up 

treatment if necessary, provide opportunities for upskilling educators and 

increase community awareness about the importance of ear and hearing 

health. We are very fortunate to be able to access HAP-EE here at Guliyali 

Preschool WWPS and look forward to working with and learning from these 

professionals. 

  

To achieve our QIP goal in Quality Area 2 of the NQS, the educators have set ‘Get Active Challenges.’ It 

has been wonderful to see our children and their families participate and engage in the challenges. As the 

families post their efforts to our online community platform, we have been able to view the videos on the big 

screen at school and create photo displays within the classroom as well. By setting these challenges we aim 

to encourage children and their families to recognise the important role physical activity plays in developing 

the child’s positive wellbeing including independence, resilience and confidence.  

 

 

Whitney Williams   

Preschool Teacher  

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Brigitte Cooper & Emma Mallarky 

Dance Group Co-ordinators 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
Students from our school have recently undertaken, an education tour of the national capital. Students were 

given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 

culture, heritage and democracy.  

 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the 

national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the 

excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $30 per student under the Parliament and 

Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon 

completion of the excursion. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75 & 100 nights of home reading! 

 

25 Nights Chace Browne K-6W, Jack Cross K-6W, Michael Heggie K-6W, Bentley Everingham-Bascur   

K-6W, Fynn McCall K-6W 

 

50 Nights Kayten Raj 2E, Taylor Wols 2E, Chace Browne K-6W, Michael Heggie K-6W, Charlotte McPhee 
K/6PG 

75 Night Isabel Shannon 2MB, Thomas Sainty 2MB, Natalie Macey 2E, Thomas Bernie 2E, Caleb 

Anderson 2E, Chace Browne K-6W Natalie Macey 2E 

100 Night Jayden Timbs 2E, Lily Rende 2E, Eli Rende 3/4A, Damian Cevetic 3/4A 

125 Night Thomas Bernie 2E, George Kassi-Hurley K/6PG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge 

The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure 

in students, and to enable them to experience quality literature. It is not a 

competition but a challenge to each student to read, to read more and to 

read more widely. The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is open to all 

NSW students in Kindergarten to Year 9, in government, independent, 

Catholic and home schools. If you need help using the website and the 

answer cannot be found on the PRC Support site, please contact us 

at prc@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

The 2021 Challenge dates are as follows: 

Challenge opens: Monday March 1, 2021 

Challenge closes for students: Friday August 20, 2021 

The PRC poster for 2021 features artwork created by Dr Bronwyn Bancroft, a Bundjalung Woman and artist. 

Bronwyn has been exhibiting nationally and internationally for over 3 decades and has written and/or 

illustrated 41 children’s books. 

Dr Bancroft's rationale behind the design of the 2021 PRC artwork is as follows: 

“The image I have created for the Premier's Reading Challenge is a visual affirmation of the importance of 

the oldest form of communication, oral history. Every generation learns from each other and this results in 

rich history that is vibrant and alive. Being able to put the stories of our people, our families and our 

struggles into book form is amazing. To share is to educate and assists in diminishing ignorance.” 

The artwork highlights the journey of stories from their creators through the community and is representative 

of the importance of sharing stories throughout all phases of our life and community. We are thrilled to be 

showcasing this vibrant and engaging artwork as part of the 2021 Premier's Reading Challenge, and trust 

that it will provide many opportunities to reflect on the importance of sharing stories and their roles in our 

communities.  

Book Week 

Each year since 1945 the CBCA has brought children and books together across Australia through CBCA 

Book Week. During this time schools and public libraries spend one glorious week celebrating books and 

Australian children's authors and illustrators. Classroom teachers, teacher librarians and public librarians 

create colourful displays, develop activities, run competitions and tell stories relating to a theme to highlight 

the importance of reading. You will often see parades with students dressed as their favourite book 

character. 

Theme: Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds 

Dates: Term 3: Week 7: August 23-27 

Artwork: Shaun Tan 

Author visit: Monday 23rd August Belinda Murrell 

Book Week character parade: Tuesday 24th August time to be confirmed 

Book Fair: In the library Monday to Friday morning 

Opening hours: 8:30am - 8:50am 

2nd half lunch 

2:50pm - 3:20pm 

https://prcsupport.freshdesk.com/support/home
mailto:prc@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Belinda is an award winning, internationally published author with a 

history of writing in her family that spans over 200 years. Belinda has 

written more than 35 books including The Sun Sword trilogy, the 

popular Lulu Bell and Pippa’s Island series, and her Australian 

historical timeslip novels. Searching for Charlotte, is a biography 

written with her sister Kate Forsyth, inspired by the fascinating life of 

their great-great-great-great grandmother, Charlotte Waring 

Atkinson, who wrote the first children’s book published Australia in 

1841. Her latest book is The Golden Tower, a timeslip/fantasy set in 

a magical Italian Renaissance inspired world. 

    

 

 

 

Cathy Walker 

Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

Thank you to all the volunteers for your help throughout the term. Helpers are needed for 

Fridays next term, if you have a spare few hours please come and see me. Hope you all have a 

wonderful break and we look forward to seeing you all back in Term 3! 
 

 

Anne 

Canteen Supervisor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Father’s Day Stalls Tuesday 31st August and Thursday 2nd September 

Spring Fair Monday 6th September to Friday 10th September with family BBQ on Friday 

WALK A THON!! Friday 10th September 

Halloween Disco Thursday 28th October 

Thank you to all the families that joined in on Pyjama Day. The students all looked very cosy and the smiles 

warmed our hearts on the chilly day.  

With the donations collected we are off to a great start for our Walk a Thon preparation. 

School Banking is back at Woy Woy Public School 

Wednesday mornings during school term 

Thank you to all the students and parents that have helped support the return of school banking. Plus, our 

lovely volunteers who make it all happen. I thank you!  

Already, we have handed out rewards to some regular savers and received a CBA contribution.  

Billie-Jean Higgison 

President  

WWPS P&C  

 

 



 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

**** Unless your enquiry is a matter of urgency please restrict entry into our office area **** 

Office Hours 

School phones are manned from 8:30am until 3:15pm. The office window is opened at 8:30am and closed at 

3:00pm however office staff are available until 3:15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 3:20pm. 

 

Changes to Going Home Arrangements 

Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon.If these 

arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2:00pm to 

ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 

 

Skoolbag APP and Website 

You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 

important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 

school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ which 

is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for correspondence is 

woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 

 

Student Mobile Phones 

Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 

collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 

day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departure 

If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to be 

printed at the school office and given to the classroom teacher. 

 

Payment of Money to the School 

****** EFTPOS IS AVAILABLE IN OUR OFFICE ****** 

Understandably, our preferred method of payment for any school costs 

is contactless. 

 

Payments for any school fees or activities can be made either by credit 

card via the Woy Woy Public School Website (http://www.woy-

.schools.nsw.edu.au) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab or for your 

convenience we have also installed an EFTPOS facility at the front 

office. 

 

When making online payments it will prompt you for SRN number. Please use any 9 digit 

number eg: 111111111. This will allow you to move to the next prompt and complete 

payment. 

 
Should it be necessary for payment to be made using cash, monies should be placed in an envelope 

with your child’s name, class and reason clearly noted. If payment is for multiple children, each 

must have their own envelope. 

 

Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager  
 
 

http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://www.woy-.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 
 
  
  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 

cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. Apply 

online through the Clean N Care website 

www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  

  
   

 



  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


